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South Beach / Rincon / Mission Bay 

Neighborhood Association Meeting 
 

 

MINUTES 11/14/11 6:00PM–7:00 PM 
COMMUNITY ROOM  

HARBOR SERVICES BUILDING  
AT THE PIER 40 MARINA 

ATTENDEES 34 residents/attendees + 4 Officers + 2 Director (40 in total) 

NEXT MEETING: 1/09/12 - 6:00 – 7:00 PM – SB HARBOR COMMUNITY ROOM 

TOPIC A Conversation with D6 Supervisor Jane Kim 

 
� WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS (Katy Liddell) 
 

� ANNOUNCEMENTS 

� Gary Pegueros advised of various e-newsletters available where interested 
residents can subscribe to receive regular updates from Supervisor Jane Kim, SFPD 
Southern District Captain Charlie Orkes, Ken Craig’s “Community Patrol Crime 
Activity Report”, Jamie Whitaker’s Rincon Hill blog, and the Barbary Coast NA.  

� Gary provided an update on the MTA’s announcement of analyzing all pedestrian 
crossings along the King Street / Embarcadero corridor.  Originally scheduled to 
complete by Dec 2011, MTA advises the project is more extensive than anticipated 
and they hope to complete by Spring 2012.  Gary also asked the MTA to review 
closely the intersections at the Caltrain station (4th/King, 4th/Towsend) as they will 
get more congested with further Mission Bay developments as well as the Central 
Subway System. 

� Gary updated on a few new businesses on Brannan Street, formerly empty 
commercial spaces.  With regards to emergency readiness, South Beach will host 
another NERT training in early 2012 at the SFFD Headquarters.  Flyer for this 
training will be distributed in Dec; training begins Tuesday January 17th.  Other 
emergency readiness news from The Ferry Bldg:  Upcoming renovations to include 
a Homeland Security ‘disaster communications’ system with audio and visual 
updates in multiple languages during an emergency.  Also, the Water Emergency 
Transportation Authority will add add’l ferry service to help with evacuations during 
an emergency. 

� Jamie Whitaker provided a brief update on the Rincon Hill Dog Park.  Electrical 
work to be completed early December.  A Grand Opening event, date TBD, is being 
organized.  Funding needs to be raised to pay for the lease. 

 

� A CONVERSATION WITH D6 SUPERVISOR JANE KIM 

� Jane Kim addressed a list of questions and topics, many of which had been 
submitted to her office in advance after polling our residents.  She addressed such 
topics as America’s Cup, the electrification of Caltrain, a future school in Mission 
Bay, empty storefronts, Pier 38, pedestrian safety, and the Clear Channel kiosks. 

      
   
� NEXT MEETING 

›    There will not be a December meeting.  (Instead, we’ll have our Holiday Social at     
      South Beach Café.)  Our next meeting will be Monday, January 9, 2012.   

 


